Pedro Coronado
Jefe de Poblacion
Nuevo Laredo, Tamps.

October 16th, 1942

Mr, Amon G. Carter
c/o Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr., Carter:

I thank you for your letter September 3Z0th and certainly the pleasure was
mine to have seen you again. I am passing your word of thanks to our
General Miguel Henrfquez Guzman, and feel confident that he enjoyed your
stay.

Your estimation of the advantages of the new air service Fort Worth to

México City is perfectly correct, and it should necessarily serve to stregth-
en the relations of the people of the greatest nation of the world and that

of my country, for it is evident that only thru personal contact can we under-
stand each other better and determine that our goal is the same, that our
thoughts are for liberty, freedom, and constructive work.

Finally, I should thank you very kindly for the nice hat that you have sent
me and which I like very much,

Looking forward with pleasure of seeing you again, I remain

Sincerely yours,

@@%zm Locccoef




